Report of commissioners regarding the jail
6 October 1896

To The Judge of the County of Prince William

The undersigned appointed by an order at the September Term 1896 to inspect and report upon the condition of the jail of the County beg leave to make the following report. We have carefully examined the jail and find the same to be 22 x 25 feet and 16 feet high with only one apartment, in which is two iron cells or cages 7 x feet each. The jail is clean and recently white-washed, but utterly fails to comply with Sec. 926 of the Code of Va. in this that it is not sufficient for the convenient accommodation of those who may be confined therein, so that convicts and those not convicts, may be in apartments separate from each other.


We recommend that the jail building be raised to a height even with the front building, say 4 or 5 feet with an entrance to second floor of jail from the platform of the main floor of front building, and that the second story of jail be laid off into four rooms or apartments of equal size, and sealed with two inch white oak plank, with iron grate doors to each room. That the ceiling in the jail room be set down or lowered, so as to give to second story 8 feet in pitch, or height: with small windows with iron grating for each window.

We hear of no complaint from prisoners confined therein about their fare, and we find but little bedding and that if the cheapest material not strong enough to protect one prisoner in cold weather and needs immediate attention.






Thomas O. Taylor







B. F. Iden







E. Nelson

